Meeting Minutes for February 26, 2009

Milton Planning Board

The 15th meeting of the Planning Board for fiscal year 2009 was held on Thursday, February 26, 2008, at 6:30p.m.

In attendance:  Emily Innes, Bernard J. Lynch III, Peter F. Jackson, Alexander Whiteside, Edward L. Duffy, Planning Board members and William Clark, Planning Director, and Diane Colligan, Planning Board’s Administrative Assistant

1. ADMINISTRATIVE TASKS

The Planning Board deferred consideration of the Meeting Minutes of February 12, 2009 until a future meeting.
2. FUTURE MEETINGS

The Planning Board confirmed future meeting dates of March 12 & 26, 2009; these meetings are all scheduled and posted to start at 6:30 pm. and will be held at the Council on Aging, 10 Walnut Street, Milton 

3. CITIZENS SPEAK     No citizens spoke.
4. PLANNING DIRECTOR’S REPORT

· William Clark reported that the East Milton Traffic Committee has its full complement of 14 members, two of whom have a traffic engineering background. The BCAC is currently looking at the parking & traffic issues in the East Milton Square area.  

· Mr. Clark reported that he contacted DCR about the Neponset River Bridge Project at the request of the Board of Selectmen and is awaiting a reply. 
· Mr. Clark reported that the Governor Stoughton Land Trust Committee is considering possibilities of potential future uses of the 34 acre Town Farm site.  At this time there have been no definitive decisions on future uses.
5. OLD BUSINESS:
There was a discussion of the on-line Master Plan Questionnaire, Ms. Innes advised where it can be picked up and dropped off if a respondent does not have use of a computer. 
6. PUBLIC HEARING


Institutional/ Commercial Development
The public hearing for the warrant article to create an Institutional / Commercial Overlay District was started at 7:00PM. The Planning Board asked for those wishing to speak to sign up and a list of over 50 people was gathered. The Hearing started with a brief overview from one of the 10 original signatories of the Article.  A project overview was given by Attorney Ned Corcoran representing Temple Shalom and Coffman Realty. Various other persons expressed views on the article and its use by Temple Shalom and Coffman Realty. Twenty Nine (29) citizens were heard in regards to the proposed Blue Hill Avenue Institutional/ Business Overlay Zone. The Planning Board continued the public hearing until March 12, 2009 in order to permit people who wished to speak but had not had the opportunity.
The hearing was continued to the Board’s next scheduled meeting March 12th. The Chairman announced that the speakers from the list would be called from the name of the last speaker to speak. .  Additional persons wanting to speak   will have their name added to a new list at the start of the next meeting.
7. ADJOURNMENT   
A motion was made seconded and the Board voted unanimously to adjourn at 10:00 p.m.







____________________








Peter F. Jackson, Secretary


